thelandscapepartnership

landscape architecture urban design environmental planning

Mrs Sarah Barker Principal Planner Planning, Transport and Regeneration Ipswich Borough Council 15-17 Russell Road Ipswich Suffolk IP1 2DE



Our ref.: W11210 NS.ns

Your ref.:

Ancient House Mews Church Street Woodbridge Suffolk IP12 1DH

- t. (01394) 380 509
- (01394) 386 050
- e. tlp@woodbridge.tlp.uk.com

Bedford (01234) 261 315 London (020) 7252 0002 Norwich (01603) 230 777

thelandscapepartnership.com

Dear Sarah

Appropriate Assessment update - Ipswich Core Strategy

Thank you for asking for advice on the implications of the Deben Estuary Visitor Survey made available by No Adastral New Town, in July 2011.

The report gives details of a visitor survey carried out in April and May 2011 to provide detailed local information on recreational activities in the Waldringfield area (including Martlesham church car park and Hemley). The visitor survey methodology used a similar but reduced methodology to the South Sandlings Visitor Survey which is discussed in the Appropriate Assessment. Although the methodology and report have some fundamental problems (for example it is unclear if all survey points were surveyed simultaneously, people at Waldringfield may have been double-counted at the car park and beach, and some data looks anomalous), the results have some consistency with the South Sandlings Visitor survey and so are helpful.

The average size of groups of people was similar, and the proportion of people walking with or without dogs is similar between the Deben Estuary and South Sandlings surveys. The proportion of dog walkers compared to walkers without dogs was however much less in the Deben Estuary survey. The overall proportion of people who travelled by car was very similar in both surveys, although people tended to stay longer on the Deben Estuary perhaps because of the pub at Waldringfield.

The proportion of visitors who visit all year round was also significantly lower in the Deben Estuary visitor survey compared to the South Sandlings. This is a key point because wintering birds are vulnerable to disturbance in the estuary, yet visitor numbers are lowest in winter according to the Deben Estuary survey.

The distances people travelled to reach the survey points on the Deben Estuary survey are very different to the distances people travelled to the South Sandlings. For example, the arithmetic mean of the distance travelled on foot to the Deben Estuary survey points was 3.8km, with a number of people recorded as walking to the survey area from Ipswich, Woodbridge and from even further away such as Trimley St Mary near Felixstowe. The South Sandlings in comparison used medians to work out where most people came from, with a median distance of 400m travelled on foot to an access point to the South Sandlings.

Directors:

Jonathan Billingsley
MA(Oxon) BPhil CMLI

Oliver Lee

Paul Mathews
BA(Hons) DipLA CMLI

Dianne Western BA DipLA CMLI

Phill Wray BSc(Hons) MA CMLI

Associate Directors:

Joanna Ede BA(Hons) DipLA MA CMLI Simon Neesam

BA(Hons) DipLA CMLI

Dr Jo Parmenter

Michael Roseveare

Adrian Thompson BA BLD CMLI

Associates:

Catherine Bailey

Alastair Ferrar

Mark Flatman

BA(Hons) DioLA CMLI

Laura Smith BSc(Hons) MA MRTPI MIEEM

Consultants:

Sarah Reynolds

Christopher Stratton OBE

Associated offices:

Cork (00 353) 21 496 9224 Dublin (00 353) 1 661 0419 Galway (00 353) 91 735 040

The Landscape Partnership is registered with the Landscape Institute, the Royal Town Planning Institute and is a member of the Institute of Environmental Management and Assessment

The Landscape Partnership Limited Registered Office: Greenwood House 15a St Cuthberts Street Bedford MK40 3JG Registered in England No. 2709001 The Deben Estuary survey did not question people about their walks, for example where they went or how far they went. Data on estuary-side walks is absent; whether people simply walked a short distance along the beach at Waldringfield, walked a circular route along the estuary returning inland, or other route, is not known. The number of people walking away from the busy beach area at Waldringfield is not known. Fifteen groups of people out of 510 groups were interviewed across the 16 days of interviews at Manor Farm, away from car parks and a point on one circular walk from Waldringfield car park, suggesting that few people walk that particular circular route.

The Deben Estuary visitor survey is helpful in pointing out the activities which visitors carry out, (primarily walking, sailing, outing with family, pub, dog walking) and giving a general picture of the survey area, but does not have the data or analysis to predict changes in visitor numbers. Generally the report is targeted towards the implications of increased visitors from strategic allocations within Suffolk Coastal District, particularly from the strategic allocation east of Ipswich at Martlesham.

The impact on European sites of strategic allocations within Ipswich Borough is not changed from that described in the Appropriate Assessment following consideration of the Deben Estuary Visitor Survey.

Natural England has published the results of a 2010 / 2011 national visitor survey¹ which gives a national picture of visitor use of the countryside, urban greenspaces and the sea coast. The report shows reasonable consistency with the local surveys; most people travelled by foot to their greenspace, and most journeys were under a mile (1.6km). This is considered likely to reflect the routine use of convenient local greenspace by most people most of the time, with occasional visits at greater distance. Most people travelled less than 8km to a greenspace, consistent with the findings of the Dorset study and South Sandlings visitor survey already considered in the Appropriate Assessment.

The conclusions of the Ipswich Borough Core Strategy Appropriate Assessment are unaffected, in that the mitigation proposed in the Appropriate Assessment remains as described, and the overall conclusion of no adverse effect upon the integrity of European sites remains unchanged. For clarity, the Appropriate Assessment for the Core Strategy and Policies comprises three documents; the September 2009 Appropriate Assessment, the November 2010 updated Appropriate Assessment, and a May 2011 Addendum, with a further letter of advice from The Landscape Partnership to Ipswich Borough Council also forming part of the LDF document library.

Yours sincerely

Nick Sibbett Senior Ecologist

¹ Natural England (2011) Monitor of Engagement with the Natural Environment: The national survey on people and the natural environment Annual Report from the 2010-11 survey NECR083